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In the Matter of 

Application by Duke Energy Carolinas, 
LLC and Duke Energy Progress, LLC 
for Approval of Proposed Electric 
Transportation Pilot 

 
) 
) 
) 
) 

 
ORDER GRANTING FURTHER 
EXTENSION OF TIME TO FILE 
REPLY COMMENTS 

 

BY THE CHAIR: On June 14, 2021, the Commission issued an order in the above-
captioned dockets requesting that parties file comments on the Phase II Electric 
Transportation Pilot Programs (Phase II Pilots), proposed by Duke Energy Carolinas, 
LLC, and Duke Energy Progress, LLC (collectively Duke). Numerous parties filed initial 
comments, and reply comments are presently due on or before August 19, 2021. 

On August 17, 2021, Duke filed a motion requesting that the Commission extend 
the due date for reply comments to September 13, 2021. In summary, Duke stated that it 
has been working diligently to review the numerous initial comments on the Phase II Pilots 
and that an extension of time would assist all parties to complete their review and address 
the issues raised in the initial comments. In addition, Duke opined that the additional time 
would allow Duke to discuss issues that have been raised in the initial comments with 
certain parties to achieve a better understanding of the parties' positions. Moreover, Duke 
stated that the requested extension will not result in prejudice to any party, and that Duke 
contacted counsel for all parties of record regarding this requested extension, and no 
party has advised Duke that it objects. 

Based on the foregoing and the record in these dockets, the Chair finds good 
cause to extend the date for parties to file reply comments to September 13, 2021. 

IT IS, THEREFORE, SO ORDERED. 

ISSUED BY ORDER OF THE COMMISSION. 

This the 18th day of August, 2021. 
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Lindsey A. Worley, Acting Deputy Clerk 


